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MEMORANDUM 

TO:� Milli Martin, Asselnbly President 
Members, Kenai Peninsula Borough Assembly 

FROM: pU~aVid R. Carey, Borough Mayor 

DATE:� June 16, 2009 

SUBJECT:� Ordinance 2009-29 amendment 

According to the attached memorandum, the Seward-Bear Creek Flood Service Area 
Board considered the subject ordinance at its meeting on June 1, 2009, and recommended that 
the assembly approve the ordinance. Accordingly, the following amendment is suggested: 

~ Add a last whereas as follows: 

WHEREAS,� at its meeting of June 1,2009, the Seward-Bear Creek Flood Service Area Board 
recommended enactment of this ordinance. 
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Memorandum 

TO:� Milli Martin, Assembly President 
Members, Kenai Peninsula Borough Assembly 

THRU:� David R. Carey, Borough Mayor 

FROM:� Bill Williamson, Chairman, Seward/Bear Creek Flood Service Area 

DATE:� 16 June 2009 

RE:� KPB ordinance 2009-29, amending KPB 14.06.100 and KPB 14.06.170 to 
require an engineering analysis for road construction in certain areas in the 
Seward Vicinity. 

KPB Ordinance 2009-29 was presented to the Seward/Bear Creek Flood Service Area 
board at their regular board meeting of 1June 2009. The board approved a motion to 
support this ordinance. 

The SBCFSA has a history of frequent flooding and a record of recurrent road damage 
due to flooding that indicates a need for more stringent road design requirements in this 
area. KPB Ordinance 2009-29 supports the SBCFSA goals of increasing public safety, 
reducing flood risk to lives, property and infrastructure and promoting flood-wise 
development in our service area. We urge the Assembly to approve this ordinance. 

Your consideration is appreciated. 
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